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COLDWATER LEGION 

MEMBERS REMEMBER THE 

BATTLE OF BRITAIN  

 
 On Sunday, September 16, Royal Canadian Legion 
Coldwater Branch President, Betty-Jean Murray, and 
Branch 1st Vice-President, Norm Marion, took part in the 
annual Battle of Britain parade downtown Barrie. The 
event, which marked the 78th anniversary of the Battle of 
Britain, was organized by members of RCAF 441 (Huronia) 
Wing, 16 Wing Borden, and the City of Barrie.                          

The parade saw a wide spectrum of participants including 
current members of the Canadian Armed Forces, Veterans, 
First Responders and several groups of Royal Canadian Air 
Cadets. Comrades Murray and Marion laid a wreath on 
behalf of the Coldwater Branch at the Barrie Cenotaph 
during the ceremony. They also laid a wreath back at the 
Coldwater Cenotaph later in the day. 
The Battle of Britain is widely recognized as one of the 
greatest air battles of all times, and is considered by many 
to be the turning point of the Second World War. It was 
fought between July 10 and October 31, 1940, over the 
southern part of England and the English Channel.  
 

BRANCH AT THE FALL FAIR  
From September 28 to 30, members of RCL Branch 270 
Coldwater took part in various ways in the annual 
Coldwater Fall Fair.  In addition to providing the Colour 
Party to lead the parade, and the customary Ladies 
Auxiliary Fall Fair Breakfast, members teamed-up to set-up 
a Legion booth inside the Coldwater Community Centre.  
Thanks go to those who helped setting-up and manning the 
booth.   Even though there were some periods with few 
visitors inside the arena, we also saw periods of rushes 
during which many people stopped and asked about our 
programs and activities, resulting in some membership 
applications and yes, a few unexpected donations.  
Between the Ladies Auxiliary's scrumptious breakfast and 
the information booth, our branch received much positive 
exposure over the Fair weekend.  Thank you to all involved.  
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Comrade Rick Morse (right) answers questions from a 

visitor at the Branch Fall Fair booth. 
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